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From the Acting Principal …… 

 

We have just received our results from the NAPLAN testing held earlier this year. 

Whilst the NAPLAN results are a snapshot taken on one day of the year they 

provide a valuable insight into how we are tracking as a school. They help us 

analyse the improvements we are implementing and measure gain in student 

performance over time. Students were tested against Reading, Persuasive Writing, 

Spelling, Grammar and Punctuation and Numeracy. 

 

Some commendable highlights from this year’s data reveals: 

 

¶ Our participation rate was at or above the Australian benchmark for every 

area tested, in both grades 7 and 9. 

¶ Our percentage of Grade 7 students performing above the National 
Minimum Standard was higher than both the Tasmanian and Australian 

benchmarks in every assessment area. 

¶ The percentage of our Grade 9’s performing above the National Minimum 

Standard in Numeracy has increased by 14% since 2013. 

¶ Our relative gain, or improvement in each test area, from grade 7-9 sits at or 

above the Tasmanian average in all areas. 

¶ The Grade 7 mean score for all areas tested was above the Tasmanian 

average. 

 

We will spend time as a staff analysing this data, identifying areas of strengths and 

areas for improvement and then amending our teaching and learning programs as 

necessary to ensure continual improvement across the school. We combine the 

NAPLAN results with several other data sets we regularly collect on our students 

to help inform our practice and produce the very best learning opportunities we 

can. 

I would like to congratulate all students and staff who have been performing at the 

Devonport Eisteddfod over the last two weeks. I had the pleasure of being 

entertained by performances on Thursday afternoon and was thoroughly 

impressed with the quality of our students’ work. Our Performing Arts area is an 

integral part of educating our young people here at Devonport High. I can’t wait to 

see our talented students performing in the Production scheduled for 2015. 

 
Rob Fleming 

Acting Principal 

Depar tment of  Educat ion   

Friday 26 September 

Grade 9 Health Careers 
Workshop 

Term 3 Concludes

Monday  13 October 

Term 4 Commences 
MOD (Dance Workshop) 

Tuesday 16 - Thursday 

17 September 
Grade 10 Exams (Blocks 

2/3) 

Wednesday 15 October 

School Association Meeting 

Thursday 25 

September 
TAPPS applications due 

Thursday 16 October 

MOD (Dance Workshop) 

Friday 19 September 

Cheese Competition 
Science Extended 

Wednesday 17 

September 
TAPPS Parent Information 

Evening 7pm 

Friday 24 October 

Student Free Day 



 

 

 
 

 

In May each year students in grades 3, 5, 7 and 9 undertake a series of tests as part of the National 

Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN).  The results of these have now been 

received by the school and individual reports have been mailed to parents.  You should receive your 
child’s report in the next day or so. 

 

Parents will receive an individual report that shows their child’s results and a comparison of their 

child’s performance against all other Australian students in their year level.  The report will also 

indicate how your child performed in comparison to the national average and the levels of 

achievement expected at that year level. 

 

NAPLAN results are useful at the school level to help determine areas for teacher professional 

learning and where learning program emphasis should be placed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In September, online school satisfaction surveys for students and parents will be conducted. These 

surveys contain questions on a range of matters about our school.   

 

This survey provides an opportunity for parents and students to provide feedback. This feedback is 

valued by our school as a means of identifying what the school does well and opportunities for the 

school to make improvements. 

 

Random samples of students (from Year 5 and above) and parents will be invited to participate. You 

will receive a letter in coming days if you have been randomly selected. 

 
Your responses will be secure and confidential. Schools will receive a summary report of responses. 

We encourage you to participate and complete the survey so that the school has a clear direction 

when planning for the provision of future programs and services for students. 

 

Those students who are randomly selected to undertake the satisfaction survey will do so during 

school time.  

 

Parent Survey – Can be either completed online or via paper-based  

You can access computers at the Online Access Centre at Devonport LINC Building, 21 Oldaker 

Street, Devonport (phone 6424 9413). 

 

If you choose to complete your survey on the paper-based option, just place your response sheet in 

the envelope provided and return to the Devonport High School Office before the 26th September 

2014. 

http://r41.cooltext.com/d.php?renderid=1711743814&extension=png
http://r54.cooltext.com/d.php?renderid=1711784045&extension=png
http://r56.cooltext.com/d.php?renderid=1711825576&extension=png


 



 

 

From the SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 
 

At our September meeting one of the main topics for discussion was the Governments’ axing of 

the Guaranteeing Futures funding for schools.   

 

According to the Department of Education, Guaranteeing Futures provided programs and activities to 

support students in make successful transitions from compulsory schooling to further education, training or 

employment.  The program strives to assist young people plan, prepare and make informed choices about 

their post-school destinations, facilitate a broad range of flexible education and training pathways relevant 

to young people and to the communities in which they live: and support young people at risk of 

disengaging from education and training. 

 

Our discussions resulted in a unanimous decision that the axing of this programme was not 

favourable as we value the Guaranteeing Futures Programme and the impact it has had to date for 

our students.  We know that a focus for the current Government is student retention and we 

think that the decision to axe this programme is unreasonable as this programme is doing just that; 

ensuring the retention of school leavers in the form of further education, training or employment.  

 

The programme within our school plays a vital role for all students in assisting them with making 

relevant and appropriate choices in regards to their immediate future after Grade 10.  Importantly 

for those in Grade 10 the program assists students in devising their pathway and what pathway is 

best suited to them.  They are offered opportunities to explore further education in secondary 
colleges, TasTAFE training and gaining employment.  The expectation of the Government is for the 

teachers to plan and facilitate a Pathway Program in an already very full curriculum and we, as the 

School Association, feel that this is a very unreasonable expectation.  We would like it known that 

there was no forewarning or consultation with Principals, teaching staff or the School Association 

prior to this announcement.  

 

For Devonport High the axing of this programme would mean the loss of our Pathways Program 

which is led by Norm Symmons.  Norm has developed a strong network of community and 

business partnerships with local businesses and service providers who support the vocational 

training of our young people – something which we realise that teachers would not have the 

knowledge or time to put into such a program.  He is a well-respected amongst staff and students 

and we have strong regard for his integrity in his implementation of the Pathways Program.  

 

Within his role, Norm is available to all students to assist with their Pathway Programming and he 

plays an especially pivotal role in the lives of the Grade 10 students as he assists them in making 

decisions about their immediate future.  He provides them with options and information about 

career paths and opportunities for study and what subjects are best suited to their career path, 

offers opportunities to visit local education and training facilities including Secondary Colleges, 

TasTAFE and UTas campuses, organises work experience placements for Grade 10s and plays a 

key role in the TAPPS Program. 

 

As an Association we will be writing to the Minister for Education, Jeremy Rockliff and local 

members of both the Upper and Lower Houses of Parliament to express our dissatisfaction in the 

handling of this decision and the non-regard of the impact that this decision will have on our 

students. 

 

We encourage parents to do the same and contact their local members to express their concerns. 

  



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Grade 10 students undertook a very successful Don Taster Day 

on Tuesday.  From the excited ‘buzz’ around the College, students 

from all schools were making the most of their day to have a good 

look around the campus, meet staff and to find out more about 

possible subject choices for their studies next year.  I will now be 

commencing final interviews for our Grade 10 students so that we 

may put their plan in place for the Don College enrolments next 

month.   

 

As you would most probably be aware, 

the role of Pathway Planning Officer will 

not exist beyond 2014.  From next year 

there will be an integrated program of 

career development in the Years K – 12 

and it will be implemented by teachers as 

part of their workload.   

 

The new program is due for full implementation in 2017.  As a result 

of this change there will no longer be a person dedicated to assisting 

students with the process of making decisions about their pathway 

beyond year 10.  It is highly unlikely that most of the Career 

Awareness Programs that have been so successful over the past 10 

years will continue. These programs were designed, organised, and in 

many cases funded, by Guaranteeing Futures, which will no longer 

exist.   

 

Unfortunately this will mean reduced access to career experiences for many of our students.  I 

will continue to work with the current Grade 10 students to ensure they have a successful 

transition into next year’s education or training.  Any Career Awareness Programs that have 

already been set in place will continue for this year.  If 

you would like to discuss this please feel free to 

contact me.   

 

 

 
 

Norm Symmons 

Pathway Planning Officer 
 

 
 

http://r58.cooltext.com/d.php?renderid=1664499382&extension=png
http://r68.cooltext.com/d.php?renderid=1713194373&extension=png


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ice Challenge – this is the latest craze and has been launched as a whole-school initiative. It will occur 

on Footy Colours Day (last day of term), and all money will go towards the Paediatric Ward at the 

Mersey Community Hospital (‘Koinz for Kids’ Appeal). All Grade AST’s and a 

few mystery volunteer teachers will do the ice bucket challenge. The challenge 

has been set at $100 for the first challenge to occur and so far we have raised 

$50! Those who donate more than $1 will get a raffle ticket and go into a 

draw to be the one that pours the water on their Grade AST or the mystery 

teacher’s head! All Student Leaders will have raffle tickets and will be visiting 

Homerooms so make sure you keep your loose change so you can participate!  
 

Other fundraising events this term include : 

¶ ‘Jeans for Genes’ Day was held today with all money raised going to the Genetic Foundation. 

¶ ‘Footy Colours’ Day on the last day of term – all students will be able to wear a ‘footy’ top (with 

the bottom half of the uniform being worn).  Again, all money will go toward the local hospital.  

 

All Student Leaders participated as tour guides at our recent Grade 6 Information Evening.  Positive 

feedback was given in regards to the school and their behaviour on the night. An excellent job was done 

by all! 

 

Futsal is continuing throughout Wednesday and Thursday lunchtimes. The rostered games have finished 

and finals begin next week! All teams have participated with enthusiasm and there are always lots of 

spectators!  

 

The Social was last night with the theme being ‘Neon Daze’. It was 

fabulous to see the amount of students all dressed up in their bright gear 

and the Hall glowing. Thanks to all the staff and students who came along 

and supported the second Social of the year. 

 

Ryan and DJ are continuing (with the help of a few others) to clear out 

and beautify the courtyard. It is coming along beautifully and any student 

who would like to participate in painting the mural are more than 

welcome. 

 

Mentors have instigated a ‘Minute to Win it’ segment in the Grade 7 Assembly. It has been going for 

several weeks now and is leading up to the ‘Grand Final’ in the second last week of term. Grade 7’s 

have been really enthusiastic and had some fun! Due to the success of this, the Mentors are thinking of 

other activities that can be done with the Grade 7’s next term. 

 

And finally, to end the term, our third match of Dodgeball against Reece is on the last Wednesday of 

term. Reece students will be visiting in our lunch break.  Currently scores are tied at 1-all, so this is the 

deciding match! 

 

The term has been massive but with one more to come this year, the Leaders are working hard to 

make it a memorable one for 2014! 

 

Student Leaders 

http://r54.cooltext.com/d.php?renderid=1711849590&extension=png


 

 

 

On Friday, I participated in the Tasmanian Brain Bee State Final, which is a neuroscience 

competition held at the University of Tasmania's School of Medicine and the Menzies Research 

Institute in Hobart.  

 

I have spent most of this year reading and learning as much as possible about the brain and the 

nervous system and after completing an online test earlier in the year, I was successful enough to 

move on to the state final.  

 

I spent the day in Hobart completing three rounds of competition, before moving on to the 

exciting part of the day. I had tours around the School of Medicine and Menzies Institute before 

listening to some very interesting lectures about neuroscience.  

 

Finally, the results were announced and I was lucky enough to achieve third place in the individual 

competition. I found that learning about the nervous system and the day itself was a very rewarding 

experience and has inspired me to possibly pursue a career in neuroscience. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ben Denholm 

http://r18.cooltext.com/d.php?renderid=1713150492&extension=png


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Earlier this month we had 113 students from grades 7-10 complete the Australian Mathematics 

Competition. This is a problem solving based competition that challenges students to be flexible and 

innovative in their approach whilst performing needed calculations manually. Students involved will 

receive their results later in the year. Below is one of the problems from the grade 7 & 8 paper to test 

your skills. 

 

Question: What is the sum of ten consecutive two-digit whole numbers where the first and last 

numbers are perfect squares? 

 

(A) 205   (B)   210   (C)   215   (D)   225   (E)    230 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lisa White 

Teacher 

 



 

 

Scabies 
There has been one report of Scabies recently.  Parents please be aware and encourage your 

children to follow hygiene procedures such as washing hands, not sharing food and the like.  

Below, is some information and if your child has any symptoms, please seek medical advice. 

What is scabies? 
Scabies is an infestation caused by the microscopic mite Sarcoptes scabiei. It is found 
worldwide and affects people of all races and social classes. Scabies spreads rapidly in 
conditions where there is frequent skin-to-skin contact between people, such as aged care 
facilities, childcare centres and residential facilities. 
 
What are the symptoms of scabies? 
The main symptoms are: 

¶ pimple-like irritations, burrows or rash of the skin, especially the webbing between the 
fingers; the skin folds on the wrist, elbow, or knee; the penis, the breast, or shoulder blades. 

¶ intense itching, especially at night and over most of the body.  

¶ sores on the body caused by scratching. These sores can sometimes become infected 
by bacteria. 

How do you get scabies? 
By direct, prolonged, skin-to-skin contact with a person already infested with scabies. 
Contact must be prolonged (a quick handshake or hug will usually not spread infestation). 
Infestation is easily spread to sexual partners and household members. Infestation may also 
occur by sharing clothing, towels, and bedding. Anyone can get scabies regardless of age, 
sex, race or standards of personal hygiene. 
 
How long does it take until symptoms start? 
It may take 4 to 6 weeks for symptoms to develop in people who haven't had scabies before. 
People who have had scabies before usually develop symptoms much more quickly if they 
are exposed again, usually within one to four days. 
 
How long are people with scabies infectious to others? 
People with scabies can pass on the scabies mite until the day after they have commenced 
their treatment for scabies. The scabies mite can live for two to three days on the clothes, 
bed linen and other personal items of people who have scabies. 
 
What else should I do to stop the spread of scabies? 
Preventing the spread of scabies requires: 

¶ maintaining good personal hygiene 

¶ not sharing clothes, towels or bed linen with others 

¶ excluding affected children from school and child care centres until treatment has  
commenced 

¶ limiting close physical contact with others until appropriate treatment has commenced. 

As the scabies mite can live on the bed linen, clothes, towels and other personal items used 
by the person with scabies prior to starting their treatment, these items should be machine 
washed in hot water. Blankets can be dry cleaned or placed in a tumble dryer on a hot 
setting for half an hour. Alternatively, scabies mites can be killed by sealing these items in a 
plastic bag for one week before laundering, as the mite cannot survive lengthy periods off 
the human body. 



 
 



 

DISCLAIMER: Parents should note that advertisements for educational services, companies, activities or similar events are published as a 

‘community service’. Devonport High School is in no way liable for the quality, supervision or integrity of the provider and strongly suggests that 

parents make their own enquiries before engaging with the advertised event.                                                       Rob Fleming, Acting Principal 

Devonport High School              Ph.: (03) 6424 9461        Fax: (03) 6424 6621 

91 Best Street                             Email: devonport.high@education.tas.gov.au 

 

 

 

 

Where possible, it is preferred that roll-on deodorant is used rather than 

aerosol.  Aerosol cans can affect asthma and allergy sufferers and we ask that 

you be considerate of this when buying deodorant for your child to bring to 

school. 

 


